Bibliography

- Armentrout, Mary Ellen. *Carnegie libraries of Ohio: our cultural heritage*. Wellington, Ohio: Mary Ellen Armentrout, 2002. Print.
- Bertram, Jas and Andrew Carnegie. Letter to Mrs. C. W. Swain. 4 February 1902. TS.
- Brouchard, James. "History of Wilmington Public Library 1915-1982." Paper. Wilmington Public Library. Wilmington, OH. 1982. TS
- Brown, Albert J. *The history of Clinton County, Ohio: its people, industries and institutions.* Indianapolis: B. F. Bowen & Company, Inc., 1915. Print.
- Huffenberger, Gary. "Library breaks ground on expansion project." *Wilmington News Journal* [Wilmington, OH] 19 Apr. 1996: 20. Print.
- Jones, Theodore. *Carnegie libraries across America: a public legacy*. New York: John Wiley & Sons, Inc., 1997. Print.
- Meyers, Judith. "Wilmington Public Library of Clinton County: a brief history." Library handout. Wilmington Public Library. Wilmington, OH. 1997. Print.
- Van Slyck, Abigail A. *Free to all : Carnegie libraries & American culture, 1890-1920.* Chicago: University of Chicago Press, 1995. Print.

"Wilmington's New Library." Wilmington Journal [Wilmington, OH] 6 July 1904: 5. Print.